DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5TH JANUARY 2023 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Trevor Tipple, chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Lesley Guilfoyle; Jamie Curtis; and Paul Austin, clerk.

1. APOLOGIES : Barry Stone, county councillor; Brendon Bernard and Chris Brown, county councillors.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Acceptance was proposed by M Howlett and approved.

3. CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLOR

The candidate who was viewed as being a choice for the vacancy didn't attend the meeting and so it would now be the intention that the vacancy would be filled at the parish council elections in May.

4. POLICE MATTERS AND DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR REPORTS

No police issues had been raised. Chris Brown had reported he still had council money for local projects. 

5. BANK ACCOUNT

The bank mandate form had been signed but a new problem had arisen in that Barclays had threatened to freeze the account for reasons of claimed irregularities. This was a national problem arising from stricter government regulation of financial institutions but worsened by the bank not recognising the clerk as the correspondent. 

It was agreed that M Howlett and the clerk would visit the Beccles branch to agree what needed to be done there and hand over any necessary documents; as a way of trying to speed up what was known to be a very lengthy process.

6. LAND ADJACENT OLD SCHOOL

Lesley Guilfoyle had talked about this to the district council. She was told it had been registered with the Land Registry in 2005 along with the rest of the heath. This implied the Ditchingham Estate had claimed ownership. The clerk felt strongly that the previous year the estate had accepted it was owned by the parish council. It was agreed Lesley and Jamie Curtis would discuss what should be the next step.

7. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 3 NOVEMBER 2022
a. Adventure Playground. 










Trevor Tipple had repaired the fence but believed the rabbits were still chewing through it. It was suggested a new chain link fence would do with the grass relaid. It was agreed to ask for quotes. Repairs to the mound slide were also agreed and the clerk reported the fence beside the football field was broken, above the cliff down to the lakes.
b. Village Hall. Lesley Guilfoyle reported the bank account had been sorted out and they were now fundraising to replace the chairs. The hall had opened to provide a warm space to those who needed it but in the event it was not required. The committee were considering buying a salt bin. Lesley also offered that the village hall pay the fire extinguisher service bill this year now the bank account had been sorted out, which the parish council accepted.

 


 










c. Traffic Problems. Reg Holmes reported that there was parking on the pavement at the new homes at the Ellingham end of Yarmouth Road. There was concern about the dropped paavement that had been left there although it was also argued this provided another parking space. 

d. Bus Services. Jamie would now take this up as he had thought it best to wait until he was officially a councillor.




e. Overgrown Hedgerow. Trevor Tipple and Lesley Guilfoyle had pursued this and the good news was most had been cutback.


f. Other. Nothing to consider.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE
        Community Infrastructure Levy. The district council had written saying that Broome was

        unlikely to receive large amounts of C.I.L. money in the future but that it could combine with

        similar neighbouring villages and apply for funds for shared facilities. 




        Other. Nothing to consider.





9. PLANNING                  







a. Barn South of Ivy Farm – replacement of deteriorating thatch with profiled steel sheeting. There didn't seem to be any further progress with this. The initiative seemed to lie with the applicant to establish that it was uneconomic to restore the historic barn.

b. The Wilderness, Loddon Road – improvements to first floor mullion window. A decision was still awaited on this one as well.


c. Other. None to consider.
10.  ACCOUNTS

     a. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£20411.88

      Savings Account





  £1174.27









£21586.15

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £1263.43

      Net Parish Council Funds




£20322.72









£21586.15







              

                               

b.   Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures. 
c.   Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Bank Interest £0.65





South Norfolk Council £200 Recycling Credit

      Payments made

No further payments had been made due to the continuing delay in 




being able to change the bank mandate. 

      Payment authorised
Paul Austin £586.04 – clerk's salary for the period July to September 



2022





Ditchingham Farms £1 – annual lease on play area





Loddon First Responders £50 – donation re defibrillator demonstration 



by Tim Harvey





Trevor Tipple £31.89 – to Toolstation for parts for play area gate





Trevor Tipple £20 – to B Sparkes for supply of Remembrance Sunday 



wreath

      



These had been authorised at the last meeting but were also delayed by 



the problems with the bank account.

     d.   Inspection of Accounts. This would be undertaken after the end of the council year.
     e.   Reclaiming of V.A.T. This had also been delayed by the problems with the bank account.
     f.   Audit of 2021/22 Accounts. These had been included on the agenda in error by the clerk (see

          below)

11. BUSINESS FOR EXT MEETING

The matter of the annual parish meeting was considered as it had been poorly attended last year despite the presence of a very good speaker. It was agreed it would be straightforward to combine it as many other councils do with the annual parish council meeting after the May election. It would be advertised on social media and tea and biscuits offered to try and attract a good number of people to discuss local affairs.   
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.40 p.m.

12. DATES OF NEXT MEETING – in the small meeting room at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 2 March, and in the main hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 11 May (annual parish meeting and annual parish council meeting) and 6 July 2023.

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 12TH JANUARY 2023 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Trevor Tipple, chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Lesley Guilfoyle; and Paul Austin, clerk.

APOLOGIES: Jamie Curtis.

This meeting had been called specifically to agree the precept, which by law had to be advertised on

the agenda. The clerk, in error, had omitted it from the previous week's meeting. 

1. TO DECIDE THE PRECEPT FOR 2023/24

The clerk had provided a budget which recommended retaining the precept at £5700 as the council

had healthy bank balances thanks mainly to the community infrastructure levy, and villagers were

affected by the cost of living increases. Proposed by Trevor Tipple and unanimously approved that

the precept be £5700, 

Those present also further discussed the plans for the play area. Trevor Tipple wanted funds raised

for the work as quickly as possible and he was seeking contractors who were willing to quote. He 

wanted to declare that he had a family connection to one firm who were likely to tender.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.
 

